

Texas Board of Nursing

333 Guadalupe Street, Ste. 3-460, Austin, Texas 78701 Phone: (512) 305-7400 Fax: (512) 305-7401 www.bon.texas.gov

Katherine A. Thomas, MN, RN, FAAN **Executive Director**

July 18,2014

<u>Via First Class Mail</u>

91 7199 9991 7030 8818 6498

Carolyn Collins Ancy 430 South Acres Drive Dallas, Texas 75217

> Application for Six Month Temporary Permit to Complete Refresher Course, Extensive Re: Orientation, or Nursing Program of Study in Professional Nursing

Dear Carolyn Collins Ancy:

The Executive Director received and reviewed your Six Month Temporary Permit to Complete Refresher Course, Extensive Orientation, or Nursing Program of Study in Professional Nursing Application filed with the Board on June 12, 2013. Pursuant to the Occupations Code §301.301(b), the Board by rule shall set a length of time beyond which an expired license may not be renewed. As such, you do not currently meet the statutory requirements for reactivation of your license at this time and your Application for Six Month Temporary Permit to Complete Refresher Course, Extensive Orientation, or Nursing Program of Study in Professional Nursing is hereby denied.

Due to this denial, you have the right to a public hearing before an Administrative Law Judge with the State Office of Administrative Hearings. Should you decide to appeal the decision to deny you licensure, please submit a written request for a public hearing, to the attention of Patricia Vianes-Cabrera, Executive Assistant, Office of General Counsel, 333 Guadalupe, Suite 3-460, Austin, Texas, 78701. Your written request to appeal this decision must be received in our office within sixty (60) days of the date of this letter.

Should you have any questions regarding this matter, please contact Audrey Cazares, Investigator, at 512-305-6871.

Sincerely,

Katherine A. Thomas, MN, RN

Executive Director

KAT/ac

Granbury

Amarillo